




SUBMISSION TO GREY DISTRICT COUNCIL. 
 

TOPIC – TIGA MINERALS AND METALS LTD APPLICATION TO ESTABLISH AND 
OPERATE A MINERAL SANDS MINE AT BARRYTOWN FLATS.  

 
SUBMISSION - 
 
We lived on the Coast Road in the 1970’s and ‘80’s and still have family connections to the area. 
We lived there because we were wanted to be close to nature and enjoy the amazing forests, ocean, 
and biodiversity of the area with our young family at that time. It was a privilege. We still feel a 
strong connection to the area.  
 
We oppose the application to mine mineral sands for a variety of reasons. We have a major 
concern about the impacts of such an operation on the landscape and biodiversity of the 
Barrytown Flats, particularly the adverse effects on local indigenous flora and fauna. We are 
also concerned about the adverse effects of trucking associated with the mine on the 
environment, the local roads and on community wellbeing.  
 
We believe our civilisation has reached a point where we need to reassess what our priorities are for 
the future. Collectively we have breached a range of different planetary limits that are critical for 
the maintenance of a viable and thriving biosphere. Unfortunately the capitalist economic model we 
all take for granted is destroying the very life giving abilities of this amazing, unique biosphere. We 
need to reduce our impacts on nature if we wish to survive. The unavoidable reality of the polycrisis 
facing humanity is that those of us in the western developed countries must greatly reduce our 
consumption and live simpler lives. We need to get rid of this excessive, wasteful economic system 
that rewards the excess and waste rather than discourage it.   
 
We would like to remind those considering this application that humanity have a huge task ahead of 
them to reduce our emissions of greenhouse gases if we are to be able to maintain a liveable planet. 
The emissions associated with a mining operation such as the one being considered will be 
significant as evidenced by the number of proposed daily trucking movements. The local 
community will also have to pay a heavy price in terms of disruption to their lives and damage to 
the roads on top of the unwelcome addition to emissions. 
 
We conclude by making a plea that those tasked with making the decision on this application take 
the time to step back a little and consider the big picture – what is best for your grandchildren and 
their grandchildren? What legacy are we leaving for those future generations?  
We can only have a thriving economy if we have a thriving environment. 
 
Thankyou very much for the opportunity to have a say on this important matter. 
 
Roger (Budyong) and Lesley Hill. 
 
10/10/2023. 




